
Inclement Weather Policy 

The water park will close whenever projected high air temperatures for the day are below 
70 degrees.  All facilities are subject to close early due to weather. Lightning poses a 
serious risk of injury at aquatic facilities, including indoor facilities. When inclement 
weather occurs (including thunder and lightning), all bodies of water will be cleared and 
staff will remain at the facility to reopen as soon as possible. The pools will remain closed 
for 30 minutes from the last occurrence of thunder or lightning.  This policy will be in effect 
until one hour prior to the scheduled closing time.  All weather-related closures within one 
hour of the scheduled closing time will result in the closure of the facility for that day. 

Winter weather may also cause pool closures, or a delay in opening.  All pool closures 
will be posted on the activity cancelation hotline, Parks and Recreation Facebook Page, 
and sent out via the City of Kirkville News and Alerts.   

 


